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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF RUSHWICK PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON

WEDNESDAY 12th DECEMBER 2012 AT 7.30 PM

IN RUSHWICK VILLAGE HALL

 PRESENT:  Mr A. Deakin (Chair), Mrs V Bennett, Mrs M Rowley, Mrs P Haywood, Mrs Wigglesworth,       

 Mr F Langbridge and  Mr I Parker 
IN ATTENDANCE:  County Councillor Mr A Davies & District Councillors Mr P Swinburn and Mr R Bass and Mr Bale and Mrs Ellison representing Worcester Wheels.

Before the start of the meeting Andy Bale and Sally Ellison promoted the services of Worcester Wheels Community Transport who are looking to expand their services to the more rural areas of the county. Volunteer drivers/escorts are also required.

1.        Apologies for absence:  Mr D Bufton (Personal) received.       

2.        Declaration of Disclosable Pecuniary and Other Disclosable Interests: None

3.        To consider written requests from Councillors for the Council to Grant a Dispensation (S33 of the Localism Act 

           2011): None
4.        Minutes: To consider the adoption of The Parish Council Meeting of Wednesday 14th November 2012.

           Having been previously circulated, these were signed by the Chairman as a true and correct record. 

5.       Progress Reports: Matters arising from previous minutes and review of Action Plan.

          No matters arising. The Action Plan was reviewed and updated.  

6.       Parish Lengthsman Scheme: Work completed by Mr Moore in the month of November 2012 was reported on.

7.       Reports from representatives:                    

                7.1  County Councillor’s report: Mr Davies reported on

                       1. Very efficient service in the emergency repairs to the burst water main in Tan House Lane.  

                       2. Ice/Snow Warning Signs – no impact on gritting

                       3. County Council decision to freeze Council Tax for 2013/14

                       4. Broadband Service

                       5. Ash Tree Disease – in the event of queries please contact Rachel Datlan 01905 766155                 

7.2 District Councillor’s report: A report was circulated. In addition Mr Swinburn confirmed that the Council had    
       agreed to stay within the SWDP process following a meeting held at the Bank House, Bransford on 10th 
       December 2012. Following requests from parishioners for help during flooding some brief notes on flooding had 
       been devised. Mr Bass confirmed that under the MHDC Ward Budget Scheme, he was able to offer £500 

       towards the external insulation and re-cladding of your Village Hall.

7.2   Report from Village Hall Committee: Quotes are in the process of being obtained for cladding works.
7.3   Footpath Officer’s Report: No report available

7.4   Report from Playscape: Volunteers are being sought for the May Fayre 2013.
7.5   School Representative’s report: Mrs Wigglesworth has attended her first meeting and had been appointed to 

  various committees to include Finance and Community and Early Years.
                7.7   Police Report – The following Crime Statistics were reported for November 2012:

                           0 ASB
                           0 Assaults

                           1 Burgalry

                           0 Criminal Damage

                           1 Theft

                           0 Vehicle Crime

                           0 RTC
8.    Finance 
             8.1   All payments on the schedule were authorised for payment
8.2   To consider the budget 2013/14 and set the precept. Clerk confirmed on the advices of NALC/CALC to differ this      item until January 2013  

 9.     Planning: 
         Planning Application: 12/01646/FUL

         Proposal: Single storey extension to existing nursing home

         Location: Stanfield House Nursing Home Upper Wick, WR2 5SU

         Comments: Clerk to request a time extension until 9th January 2013. (The Planning Committee intend to meet at 

         7.00pm on Monday 7th January 2013 to discuss this application in further detail).

10.   A Casual Vacancy is currently being advertised.                                                                                                                                                        
11.   Correspondence for Information: 1. Thank you letter for the Donation to St. Thomas’s Church.

12.   Councillors’ reports and items for future agendas: Mrs Haywood requested some dog fouling stickers to display 

        along the Ash Path. Clerk to request. She also expressed her dissatisfaction to the access of the Ash Path development.

        Mrs Bennett requested a no parking sign to be displayed to prevent cars parking on the verge opposite Christine Avenue.

Meeting closed at 8.53pm

S Baxter (Clerk)  

18th December 2012

